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 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S 1 

 6:32 p.m. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  We're ready 3 

to get started.  This meeting will please come 4 

to order.   5 

  Good evening, ladies and gentlemen. 6 

 This is the November 28, 2011 public meeting 7 

of the Zoning Commission. 8 

  My name is Anthony Hood.  Joining 9 

me are Vice Chairman Schlater, Commissioner 10 

Cohen, Commissioner May and Commissioner 11 

Turnbull.   12 

  I'm going to start to my left and 13 

ask you to introduce yourself and what office 14 

you're from and then I'm going to start to my 15 

right and let the Office of Planning and the 16 

-- to the left introduce yourselves tonight.  17 

Starting with Mr. Bergstein. 18 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  My name is Alan 19 

Bergstein.  I'm with the Office of the 20 

Attorney General for the District of Columbia. 21 

  MS. BUSHMAN:  I'm Esther Bushman 22 
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and I am with the Office of Zoning. 1 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Sharon Schellin with 2 

the Office of Zoning. 3 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  Jennifer 4 

Steingasser, Office of Planning. 5 

  MR. LAWSON:  Joel Lawson also with 6 

the Office of Planning. 7 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  Maxine Brown-8 

Roberts, the Office of Planning. 9 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you 10 

very much. 11 

  Copies of today's meeting agenda 12 

are available to you and are located in the 13 

bin near the door.  We do not take any public 14 

testimony in our meetings unless the 15 

Commission requests someone to come forward. 16 

  Please be advised that this 17 

proceeding is being recorded by a court 18 

reporter.  It is also webcast live.  19 

Accordingly, we must ask you to reframe from 20 

any disruptive noises or actions in the 21 

hearing room. 22 
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  Please turn off all beepers and 1 

cell phones. 2 

  Does the staff have any preliminary 3 

matters? 4 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  No, sir. 5 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Let's move right 6 

along with our agenda.  Under the consent 7 

calendar item, Zoning Commission Case Number 8 

10-24A.  This is Forest City Southeast Federal 9 

Center, LLC - Minor Modification to PUD @ 10 

Square 771. 11 

  Ms. Schellin. 12 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, sir, this is a 13 

request from the Applicant as you said for a 14 

minor modification.  This request has come 15 

about as a result of the Applicant securing a 16 

grocery store tenant.   17 

  At Exhibit 6, you have an OP report 18 

in support of the request and at Exhibit 8, 19 

ANC 6D has submitted a report also in support 20 

of the request. 21 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Thank you very 22 
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much, Ms. Schellin.   1 

  I think the reason we even deferred 2 

this was to get this letter from the ANC.  I 3 

think that was the whole reasoning behind us 4 

moving it from our first meeting this month to 5 

this meeting. 6 

  Commissioners, we have, as Ms. 7 

Schellin's already mentioned, Exhibit Number 8 8 

which says ANC 6D voted 7-0-0 to support the 9 

above Applicant's request as presented.  The 10 

Commission has taken this action because it 11 

believes these minor modifications will not 12 

negatively affect this project.   13 

  I don't know how much more 14 

deliberation we can do on this because I think 15 

this is all we were waiting for and we now 16 

have the go ahead and support of Chairman 17 

McBee and ANC 6D. 18 

  Any discussion? 19 

  So, what I would like to do is move 20 

the minor modification as requested in Zoning 21 

Commission Case Number 10-24A and ask for a 22 
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second. 1 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Second. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  It's been moved and 3 

properly seconded.  Any further discussion? 4 

  Are you ready for the question?  5 

All those in favor? 6 

  (Ayes.) 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Not hearing an 8 

opposition, Ms. Schellin would you please 9 

record the vote? 10 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, staff records 11 

the vote 5 to 0 to 0 to approve final action 12 

Zoning Commission Case Number 10-24A.  13 

Commissioner Hood moving.  Commissioner 14 

Turnbull seconding.  Commissioners Cohen, May 15 

and Schlater in support. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Next, under 17 

final action Zoning Commission Case Number 05-18 

28F.  This is Lano Parcel 12, LLC - 2nd Stage 19 

PUD @ Squares 5041 and 5056. 20 

  Ms. Schellin. 21 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, sir, 22 
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Commissioners Cohen and Schlater did not 1 

participate in this case, but at Exhibit 34, 2 

we do have an NCPC report that states short 3 

and sweet that it would not be inconsistent 4 

with the Comp Plan for the National Capital 5 

nor would it adversely affect any Federal 6 

interests. 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you, 8 

Ms. Schellin.   9 

  Again, I think we did a lot of 10 

deliberation on this at proposed.  I don't 11 

know if there's any more to add.  Not hearing 12 

anyone.  13 

  I would entertain a motion.  14 

Somebody like to make a motion.  Mr. Turnbull. 15 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Mr. Chair, 16 

I would move that we approve Zoning Case 17 

Number 05-28F, Lano Parcel 12, LLC - 2nd Stage 18 

PUD @ Squares 5041-5056 and ask for a second. 19 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Second.  But, I 20 

think that was -- did you say 5056 or 5046? 21 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Fifty-six. 22 
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  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Fifty fifty-six. 1 

 Okay.  I'm looking at the wrong one.  All 2 

right.   3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  You second? 4 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes. 5 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  It's been 6 

moved and properly seconded.  Any further 7 

discussion?  Are you ready for the question? 8 

  All those in favor? 9 

  (Ayes.) 10 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Not hearing any 11 

opposition, Ms. Schellin, would you please 12 

record the vote? 13 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Staff records the 14 

vote 3 to 0 to 2 to approve final action in 15 

Zoning Commission Case Number 05-28F.  16 

Commissioner Turnbull moving.  Commissioner 17 

May seconding.  Commissioner Hood in favor.  18 

Commissioners Cohen and Schlater not voting 19 

having not participated. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I was about to say 21 

these final actions are easy, but I should 22 
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have probably waited.  But, anyway, thank you, 1 

Ms. Schellin. 2 

  Zoning Commission Case Number 11-3 

16.  This is the Office of Planning - Text 4 

Amendment to 721.3, the Firearms.   5 

  Ms. Schellin. 6 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, sir, on this 7 

case, Commissioners Cohen and Schlater did not 8 

participate.  And at Exhibit 14, the only 9 

other exhibit that's come in since proposed 10 

action was the NCPC report and again, they've 11 

stated that it would not be inconsistent with 12 

the Comp Plan for the National Capital nor 13 

would it adversely affect other Federal 14 

interest. 15 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Thank you, Ms. 16 

Schellin. 17 

  Again, Commissioners, we had 18 

exhaustive discussion at the hearing as well 19 

as at proposed action and we have in front of 20 

us the final version which we've come back 21 

with and we also received information, I think 22 
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it was from the Deputy Mayor's -- was it 1 

Deputy Mayor's Office?  Economic?  We got some 2 

information -- 3 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Deputy Mayor for 4 

Public Safety. 5 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Deputy -- okay.  6 

Public Safety.  I knew it was one of them. 7 

  Okay.  So, we got some information 8 

which helped us when we were doing proposed 9 

and that's why we had the latest.  So, here is 10 

where we are with the final action.  Any 11 

further discussion? 12 

  Okay.  I would move that we approve 13 

Zoning Commission Case Number 11-16 and ask 14 

for a second. 15 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Second. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  There's only three 17 

of us that participated. 18 

  Okay.  It's been moved and properly 19 

seconded.   20 

  Any further discussion?  Are you 21 

ready for the question? 22 
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  Are those in favor? 1 

  (Ayes.) 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Not hearing any 3 

opposition.  Thank you. 4 

  Ms. Schellin, would you please 5 

record the vote? 6 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, staff records 7 

the vote 3 to 0 to 2 to approve final action 8 

Zoning Commission Case Number 11-16.  9 

Commissioner Hood moving.  Commissioner 10 

Turnbull seconding.  Commissioner May in 11 

support.  Commissioners Cohen and Schlater not 12 

voting having not participated. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you, 14 

Ms. Schellin. 15 

  Next.  Last under final action is 16 

Zoning Commission Case Number 05-28G, Parkside 17 

Homes, LLC - PUD @ Square 5041. 18 

  Ms. Schellin. 19 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  On this one 20 

Commissioners Cohen and Turnbull did not 21 

participate. 22 
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  At Exhibit 24, again, we have an 1 

NCPC report that states the project would not 2 

be inconsistent with the Comp Plan for the 3 

National Capital nor would it adversely affect 4 

any other Federal interests.   5 

  At Exhibit 25, we have the 6 

Applicant's post-hearing submission. 7 

  And staff would ask the Commission 8 

to consider action. 9 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  10 

Commissioners, we have some requests that we 11 

asked to see for final with the down spouts 12 

and other additional information that we asked 13 

for. 14 

  Are there any comments?  15 

Commissioner May? 16 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  No, just thank 17 

the Applicant for submitting the drawings.  I 18 

mean it wasn't just for the sake of thr down 19 

spouts, but for the sake of getting a better 20 

look at the elevations and I appreciate seeing 21 

the elevations with the necessary stuff drawn 22 
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on it such as down spouts.  But, I also 1 

appreciate the fact that I think we got some 2 

more finely drawn renderings of the elevations 3 

and I think that was helpful.  So. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And we also -- I 5 

don't know if we asked -- well, I guess all 6 

that's included with the retention.  We asked 7 

for all that.  So, they were accommodating in 8 

letting us see exactly all that.  How that's 9 

petitioned and everything. 10 

  Commissioner May:    Yes. 11 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:    Any other 12 

comments?  Questions?  Vice Chairman. 13 

  VICE CHAIRMAN SCHLATER:  No, I 14 

would just move that we vote to approve Zoning 15 

Commission Case Number 05-28G, Parkside Homes, 16 

LLC - PUD Modification @ Square 5041. 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  It has been moved. 18 

 Can I get a second? 19 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Second. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  It's been moved and 21 

properly seconded.   22 
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  Any further discussion? 1 

  All those in favor? 2 

  (Ayes.) 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Not hearing any 4 

opposition, Ms. Schellin, would you please 5 

record the vote. 6 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  The staff records 7 

the vote 3 to 0 to 2 to approve final action 8 

on Zoning Commission Case Number 05-28G.  9 

Commissioner Schlater moving.  Commissioner 10 

May seconding.  Commissioner Hood in support. 11 

 Commissioners Cohen and Turnbull not voting 12 

having not participated. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Let's move 14 

right along to proposed action.  Zoning 15 

Commission Case Number 07-21B, PerStar M 16 

Street, LLC - PUD Modification @ Square 50. 17 

  Ms. Schellin. 18 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, before the 19 

Commission moves forward in this case, we do 20 

have a request from ANC 2A to reopen the 21 

record to accept their late filing.  The 22 
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record was left open for responses from the 1 

parties including the ANC until November 10th. 2 

 All other parties met that deadline, but the 3 

ANC did not make a filing until November 16th. 4 

And so, we would leave it up to the Commission 5 

to decide whether they would like to reopen 6 

the record and if so, I have that filing for 7 

you to see this evening. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And I think we also 9 

have a written request.  Is this -- 10 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  That is the request 11 

to reopen the record.  That's all you've been 12 

given.  Is just the request to reopen. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  14 

Commissioners, you know, the ANCs is a 15 

volunteer and they work hard for our 16 

community.  So, I would recommend that we 17 

reopen the record. 18 

  Not hearing any objection, we'll 19 

reopen the record. 20 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Okay.  Staff will 21 

put that in the record and actually give you a 22 
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copy.  But, before I pass that out, I just 1 

want to say that Exhibits 43 and 44 are the 2 

Applicant's post-hearing submissions.  Exhibit 3 

45 is the supplemental submission by DDOT.  4 

Exhibits 46 and 47 are responses from the 5 

parties, WCCA and the Applicant.  And, of 6 

course, Commissioner Cohen did not participate 7 

in this case.  And I will now give you the 8 

ANC's response also. 9 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  We're going to take 10 

a moment and become familiar with the letter 11 

that we did not receive. 12 

  So, really, Ms. Schellin, what the 13 

ANC has given us, there was not a response 14 

from the Applicant on this on what their 15 

suggestions are to us.  Correct? 16 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Correct. 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Have we supplied 18 

the Applicant with a copy of the -- 19 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  They were emailed a 20 

copy of it I think. 21 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.   22 
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  MS. SCHELLIN:  The Commission 1 

didn't allow for a response to the response.  2 

The record was only left open for the parties 3 

to respond to the submissions. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  We'll deal 5 

with the -- did we finish perusing the ANC 6 

report? 7 

  Okay.  Let's start discussions.  8 

Commissioners, Exhibit 45, you know, there's 9 

talk and I think this came up at the hearing 10 

about the layby, whether it be 3 feet or 8 11 

feet, and there was a big issue made about 12 

cars laying over into the right-of-way and 13 

they're asking us to go -- I think the 14 

Applicant is asking us to give them the 15 

flexibility from 3 feet to 8 feet. 16 

  From what I'm reading now, the ANC 17 

is asking us to make it 8 feet.  And DDOT, I 18 

will tell you -- I'm actually glad -- maybe 19 

they -- hopefully, when I listen, I really 20 

don't see -- I really was looking for them as 21 

experts to really tell me exactly what we 22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 20

should be -- it looks like this is a 1 

continuing work product for them to continue 2 

to work whether it's 3 to 8. 3 

  Unless I missed it, this letter 4 

doesn't give any clear direction at least for 5 

me unless I'm missing.  Somebody can point to 6 

it for me.  But, any clear direction of what 7 

actually we should be doing.   8 

  I think at the least the Applicant 9 

and the -- I think the Applicant and DDOT both 10 

-- the Applicant agrees with DDOT.  But, I'm 11 

not at all sure what they're agreeing with 12 

because I don't -- you know, we're going from 13 

3 feet to 8 feet and I'm not really sure what. 14 

 Because I'm looking at DDOT as the experts 15 

and what I'll do at this point is open it up. 16 

  I'm in favor of since it seems as 17 

though the Applicant as well as DDOT both 18 

agree for the flexibility, but then the 19 

problem I'm having is the ANC knows what 20 

happens and how those cars are going to be in 21 

the right-of-way on the road and apparently if 22 
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they do it 3 feet, we're going to have part of 1 

somebody's car hanging out.  So, we don't want 2 

to create any problems.   3 

  So, I really don't know what to do 4 

at this point.  I don't know whether just to 5 

leave the flexibility or depend on the ANC and 6 

just say there's 8 feet or leave the 7 

flexibility.  So, I'm kind of up in the air on 8 

that. 9 

  I'm going to start with that piece 10 

and just hear with what you guys or ladies -- 11 

are you in on this?   12 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  No. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  But, what you guys 14 

have to say. 15 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  I have an 16 

opinion. 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  You have an 18 

opinion?  Okay.   19 

  Commissioner Turnbull. 20 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Well, Mr. 21 

Chair, you know, again, if I recall the 22 
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hearing correctly and DDOT's position was, I 1 

think, they were recommending 3 feet and I 2 

think Mr. Jennings went through a whole litany 3 

of reasons why they wanted it.  Although, this 4 

letter here sort of is DDOT will continue to 5 

develop its positions on layby installations 6 

and will review applications on a case-by-case 7 

basis. 8 

  Now, if what they said before was 9 

their final, then 3 feet is what they're 10 

really looking at.   11 

  Now, if they're still willing to 12 

work with the Applicant, that's something 13 

different.   14 

  But, if I recall it correctly, I 15 

think at the hearing they said 3 feet.  That 16 

they were really reluctant to do 8 feet.  17 

Although, I think some of us were sort of 18 

thinking that maybe it might be worthwhile to 19 

pursue that.  But, I think their position at 20 

the time was 3 feet.  21 

  But, maybe they're willing to work 22 
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with the Applicant.  I don't know whether, I 1 

mean, we give that flexibility between the 2 

Applicant and them to work it out.  I don't 3 

know. 4 

  I mean I'd be willing to consider 5 

that and somehow approve it accordingly, but I 6 

think they were clear on 3 feet. 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Vice 8 

Chairman. 9 

  VICE CHAIRMAN SCHLATER:  I'll just 10 

put my two cents in. 11 

  A three-foot layby if used during 12 

high-traffic times, is going to create traffic 13 

problems.  I mean I think that is a no-14 

brainer.  It's going to stop traffic in those 15 

lanes or you're going to have people trying to 16 

squeeze by and it could cause safety problems 17 

that they're saying they're trying to avoid. 18 

  I think I understand the rationale 19 

for why you do a 3 foot; it creates a buffer, 20 

but it doesn't seem like a great solution to 21 

me.  I think you certainly don't want to -- I 22 
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personally feel uncomfortable dictating a 1 

layby that could create a safety hazard and I 2 

think that's probably where the Applicant was, 3 

too, at the hearing.  They seemed swayed by 4 

DDOT's explanation.  I just wish there were a 5 

better solution. 6 

  I think hotels as a use, DDOT's 7 

acknowledged that in their letter, are ripe 8 

for these laybys.  They're needed to manage 9 

the traffic impacts of the loading and 10 

unloading from a hotel.  I think in this case, 11 

it would probably benefit from some 12 

flexibility in DDOT's guidelines and probably 13 

making something deeper than an 8-foot layby. 14 

  That's where I would come down on 15 

it. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Commissioner May. 17 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Just to clarify. 18 

 So, you're suggesting more than 8 feet.  More 19 

like the 11-foot layby.  Yes. 20 

  You know, there are all sorts 21 

reasons that showed up in the analysis from 22 
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Wells and in the DDOT letter, reasons why the 1 

layby makes sense at 3 feet.  And while I 2 

understand the concept of the buffer that it 3 

creates, it seems like that works during non-4 

rush-hour periods when there are cars parked 5 

in that lane otherwise, but during non-rush-6 

hour periods, you're going to have a lot of 7 

cars swerving around vehicles or being stopped 8 

up. 9 

  So, I'm not sure really what's 10 

safest.  But, I also don't feel like we need 11 

to make the choice about what's the safest.   12 

  I think some of the arguments that 13 

we saw in the submission from Wells that if 14 

they did a full 8-foot layby that there 15 

wouldn't be enough room for the DDOT minimum 16 

sidewalk width or the DDOT minimum tree box 17 

width and the space for the outdoor café.  18 

Well, it seems to me that there's flexibility 19 

in all three of those requirements. 20 

  You know, a 6-foot tree box, I 21 

think that's what they were saying.  I mean a 22 
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6-foot tree box is quite generous.  It's 1 

certainly bigger than a lot of the tree boxes 2 

in a lot of the areas of the city.  It may not 3 

be ideal for trees, but certainly exceptions 4 

are made.  You can take, you know, a foot or 5 

two out of that.   6 

  A foot or two out of the sidewalk 7 

width.  I don't know.  I mean it's -- what's 8 

the worst thing that happens when you have a 9 

slightly narrower sidewalk?  You don't have 10 

people being run over in the street.  So, it 11 

seems to me that that's not really a good 12 

trade off either. 13 

  And then finally, there's the 14 

sidewalk café and, you know, maybe the hotel 15 

needs to make a choice about whether the 16 

sidewalk café is more important to them than 17 

the safe entry and exit of their passengers.  18 

And so, maybe the 11-foot layby is the most 19 

sensible thing. 20 

  Again, I don't know.  I don't want 21 

to venture into this because it seems to me 22 
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that it should be driven in this circumstance 1 

primarily by the safety.  So, I would be 2 

inclined to, you know, leave open flexibility 3 

for a 3-foot, an 8-foot or an 11-foot layby.  4 

So, in other words, a layby and let them work 5 

it out with DDOT to determine what's best for 6 

the project, what's the safest for the people 7 

who are going to use it. 8 

  VICE CHAIRMAN SCHLATER:  I think I 9 

agree with Commissioner May. 10 

  One thing I note in the order is it 11 

only grants flexibility up to 8 feet.  I would 12 

ask that we revise that and allow for 13 

additional flexibility for whatever width 14 

layby comes out of that process, that public 15 

space process. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I would agree and I 17 

would agree taking it up to 8 feet.  I mean 11 18 

feet, but my thing is -- my problem, I think 19 

we heard evidence at the hearing if it was 3 20 

feet and my issue is part of a car sticking 21 

out in the street.  Since we added 11, do we 22 
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want to take off three and say 5?   1 

  And again, I don't want to 2 

necessarily venture down there either because 3 

that's why I look to DDOT to kind of help 4 

guide us an steer us.  They're the experts. 5 

  But, my only -- the evidence that I 6 

heard at the hearing, Mr. Turnbull, you may 7 

recall and I'm glad you said that.  I think it 8 

was evidence or someone mentioned to us, I 9 

can't remember who it was, that 3 feet would 10 

still be sticking out in the roadway.   11 

  So, I think if we're talking about 12 

looking at the safety -- and I still don't 13 

understand the rationale of why -- who would 14 

want their car sticking out sideways letting 15 

somebody out of the car and you have half the 16 

car sticking out in the roadway? 17 

  I don't know.   18 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Well, I 19 

hope you didn't miss understand my comments.  20 

I wasn't pushing for 3 feet. 21 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  No.  No. 22 
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  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  I simply 1 

said that was DDOT's position. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And that's my 3 

point.  I can understand that because I 4 

thought we had evidence -- 5 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Right. 6 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  -- that 3 feet had 7 

a car sticking out in the roadway. 8 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes.  No, I 9 

agree 100 percent with the rationale of 10 

pulling it back. 11 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  So, I guess what 12 

we'll do as the Vice Chairman -- I won't harp 13 

unless somebody else wants to dig into that 3-14 

foot issue.  And I understood your point very 15 

well.  I was just wondering why -- and I'm 16 

glad you helped me to refresh my memory there. 17 

   Why were they pushing the 3-foot 18 

layby?  That's just my issue, but I guess 19 

we're not the experts.  I agree with the 20 

flexibility.  I just have a problem with 3/4. 21 

 I can see maybe 5 to 11.  But, unless 22 
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somebody else wants to travel down that road 1 

with me.  Anybody want to go with me?  Okay.  2 

I'll remember that. 3 

  So, what we'll do is we'll just 4 

leave it from 3 to 8 is the request.  Anybody 5 

-- 3. 6 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  To eleven. 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Three to 11.  I'm 8 

sorry.  Three to 11.  That's what they have 9 

now.  Three to 8.  So, we will ask and order 10 

there to  be 3 to 8.  Okay.  And we  will 11 

leave -- 12 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Eleven. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Three to 11.  I 14 

keep saying -- I keep remembering what I read. 15 

 So, can't nobody say I didn't read it.  Three 16 

to 11.  Okay.   17 

  Other issues on this?  Let me open 18 

it up.  Vice Chairman Schlater.   19 

  VICE CHAIRMAN SCHLATER:  Mr. 20 

Chairman, in reading the proposed order, I 21 

think I had some similar concerns to the ANC 22 
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particularly with respect to the signage.   1 

  The wording was a little fuzzy in 2 

terms of what was required with respect to the 3 

signage and I just want to make sure that the 4 

order is tight in that the plans show a 5 

proposed signage area and have some guidelines 6 

for that signage and we want to make sure that 7 

the Applicant lives within those constrictions 8 

because signage was an issue at the hearing.  9 

I agree with the concern.  We want to make 10 

sure it was addressed. 11 

  I think that was the major one for 12 

me. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Any 14 

concerns?  Any more discussion from anyone?  15 

Any outstanding issues? 16 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  I think we 17 

have the one issue on the dog park.  There was 18 

a minor issue about flexibility in the program 19 

to redesign funds.  20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  I remember 21 

that.  So, refresh me again. 22 
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  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Talk about 1 

the statue of Ellington.  The question is do 2 

we want to identify the alternative at this 3 

time in the order?  Do we want to clarify the 4 

language regarding that whole issue to make it 5 

absolutely clear what's going to happen with 6 

the money, with the fund? 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Thank you, Mr. 8 

Turnbull.   9 

  The issue is if the dog park is not 10 

done, then what is the substitute and I think 11 

we're being asked to do the substitute now 12 

which is a statue of Duke Ellington I believe. 13 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  That's actually not 14 

what the Applicant has proffered and the 15 

Applicant is the only one who can proffer an 16 

alternative. 17 

  What they're proffering is that if 18 

for some reason the dog park at Francis Field 19 

doesn't move forward, that they could take the 20 

money that would be devoted to the dog park 21 

and redistribute it amongst the other 22 
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recipients of the public space improvements as 1 

they see fit. 2 

  So, the question was do you want to 3 

address that now or do you want to wait and 4 

see whether or not there's actually a problem 5 

with the dog park moving forward and if there 6 

is, the Applicant can come in at that time and 7 

seek a modification to the public benefit. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And I know I have 9 

it.  I know there was something about a Duke 10 

Ellington statue somewhere. 11 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  The ANC -- 12 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, the ANC. 13 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  -- in its report 14 

said that if any of the many public benefits 15 

don't go forward, that the Applicant should 16 

work with the neighborhood to delegate funds 17 

that could be used towards the erection of a 18 

Duke Ellington statue at Duke Ellington Park. 19 

  The Applicant hasn't actually 20 

responded and said no, but they didn't respond 21 

and say yes.  But, instead, the only 22 
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alternative that they've offered in their 1 

proposed order relates only to if the dog park 2 

doesn't go forward. 3 

  They also put in something that 4 

says that if -- there's suppose to be some 5 

trees that are to be planted or relocated.  6 

I'm sorry.  And they say that if some of them 7 

are already relocated, they want the 8 

flexibility to work with DDOT in finding other 9 

locations. 10 

  But, those are the two -- only two 11 

what ifs that the Applicant has offered to 12 

you.  And as I said because these are 13 

amenities, only the Applicant can propose an 14 

alternative amenity.  You can't thrust the 15 

Duke Ellington statue on the Applicant to do. 16 

  So, the only issue is whether or 17 

not at this juncture you want to go ahead and 18 

say yes, you have the flexibility if you 19 

discover that the -- because they need to get 20 

this done in order to get their C of O.  So, 21 

as you get closer to C of O time, if the park 22 
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isn't moving forward, it wouldn't make sense 1 

to give money to a contractor to do things for 2 

a park that isn't going to exist.   3 

  So, they're saying to you now if 4 

that happens, just let's take the money and 5 

we'll divvy it up amongst the rest of the 6 

beneficiaries for the public space 7 

improvements and that's what they're offering 8 

to you. 9 

  It's the first time it appears in 10 

the order.  It wasn't mentioned during the 11 

hearing or any of the filings, but that's what 12 

they're proffering as part of the order and 13 

the question is do you want to say right now, 14 

that's fine.  You have the flexibility if that 15 

happens.  Go take the money you would have 16 

used for the dog park and just divvy it up 17 

amongst the other beneficiaries as you see 18 

fit.  That's what they're asking for.  Or do 19 

you want to wait? 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And if we don't 21 

give the flexibility, they have to come back 22 
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to us for an amenity? 1 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  They'd have to come 2 

back to you for a modification. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  That would be on a 4 

minor -- that would be a minor mod. 5 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  I wouldn't want to 6 

venture that.  That would be your decision at 7 

the time. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Minor mods are less 9 

meetings. 10 

  Let's open it up for discussion.  11 

Commissioners, we have two ways we can 12 

proceed.  Anybody have any ideas?  13 

Commissioner Turnbull. 14 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  No, I was 15 

just agreeing with Mr. Bergstein that the 16 

language, you know, actually says the 17 

Applicant shall have the flexibility to 18 

reprogram the funds designated for Francis 19 

Field Dog Park to other public space 20 

improvements identified in paragraph 1B below. 21 

  So, the question I guess how tight 22 
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and how much do you want to tighten this or do 1 

you want to --  2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I -- 3 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  I mean 4 

we've run into questions before about where 5 

the money goes and who's actually -- 6 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  That's the problem 7 

I don't want to have. 8 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Right, and 9 

it's kind of a mess. 10 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Or we can wait and 11 

reserve and wait and see whether -- in this 12 

city lately, the dog parks have been moving 13 

forward.  Well, in the past. 14 

  But, so, we can wait and that way 15 

we won't have the problem, Mr. Turnbull, that 16 

we possibly could have if we say the 17 

flexibility to redistribute. 18 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Do you want 19 

to strike that then?  Flexibility. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Let's have a 21 

discussion, you know.  I'm only one vote. 22 
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  Commissioner May? 1 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes, you know, 2 

on the one hand, we don't really want to make 3 

them come back and have to jump through a lot 4 

of hoops if something doesn't pan out.  On the 5 

other hand, it seems like it's a substantial 6 

sum of money to be reprogrammed in this manner 7 

and I wouldn't want that to be undertaken 8 

lightly given the sort of uncertain process 9 

that sometimes public projects like dog parks 10 

take.  We don't want people getting impatient 11 

and jumping too quickly to redistribute. 12 

  You know, maybe that -- I mean 13 

could we say that we would treat such a 14 

reprogramming as a minor modification in the 15 

future?  So, in other words, if they decide 16 

that they need to reprogram it, they have to 17 

come back to us and submit a letter saying 18 

that they're requesting this minor 19 

modification and we would regard it as such. 20 

  I mean it's probably not legal 21 

because we're binding future Commissions,  22 
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but-- 1 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  That's right.  It 2 

would be a declaratory ruling, but you could 3 

certainly say that it would appear to this 4 

Commission that simply taking the same pot of 5 

money and distributing among the existing 6 

recipients would appear to be a minor 7 

modification should it come before the 8 

Commission. 9 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.   10 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  You could put in 11 

your two cents, but -- 12 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right. 13 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  -- you can't bind a 14 

future Commission. 15 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Since Commissioner 17 

May will be here, I'm sure he would argue that 18 

point. 19 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  You, too, Mr. 20 

Chairman. 21 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, and Mr. 22 
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Turnbull, too and so -- and also Commissioner 1 

Cohen.  The three of you all possibly.  You 2 

never know where I may end up, but I think 3 

that's good.  If we can all agree to that.  4 

Okay.  Okay.  Good. 5 

  So, are we straight, Mr. Bergstein? 6 

  Any other issues, Commissioners? 7 

  VICE CHAIRMAN SCHLATER:  Mr. 8 

Chairman, I would move that we move to approve 9 

proposed action Zoning Commission Case Number 10 

07-21B, PerStar M Street, LLC - PUD Mod @ 11 

Square 50. 12 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Thank you, Vice 13 

Chairman.  It's been moved and I'll second it. 14 

   Any further discussion?  Are you 15 

ready for the question? 16 

  All those in favor?   17 

  (Ayes.) 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Not hearing any 19 

opposition, Ms. Schellin, would you please 20 

record the vote? 21 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, staff records 22 
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the vote 4 to 0 to 1 to approve proposed 1 

action Zoning Commission Case 07-21B.  2 

Commissioner Schlater moving.  Commissioner 3 

Hood seconding.  Commissioners May and 4 

Turnbull in support.  Commissioner Cohen not 5 

voting having not participated.  6 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And as Ms. Schellin 7 

mentioned, we did have Exhibit 46 and 47, 8 

responses of the parties, which was WCCA and 9 

the Applicant.  So, we have reviewed those.  10 

So. 11 

  Okay.  Hearing action Zoning 12 

Commission Case Number 11-19.  This is the 13 

30th Street Crescent, LLC - Map Amendment @ 14 

Square 4376. 15 

  Ms. Brown-Roberts. 16 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  Good evening, 17 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Commission.  I 18 

am Maxine Brown-Roberts from the Office of 19 

Planning. 20 

  On September 12th, 2011, the Zoning 21 

Commission reviewed the submission by 30th 22 
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Street Crescent, LLC and expressed concerns 1 

regarding the amount of pavement in the 2 

development, it's character in relation to the 3 

neighborhood, density and rear yard. 4 

  The Applicant has redesigned the 5 

proposal to address these concerns. 6 

  The application continues to 7 

request the map amendment from the R-1-B zone 8 

to the R-5-A zone, special exception review 9 

for the residential development in the R-5-A 10 

district and for multiple buildings on a 11 

single subdivided lot, variance relief from 12 

the zoning requirements on individual lots. 13 

  The pavement across the site is 14 

affected by the topography of the property 15 

which dictates the buildable area where 16 

development can take place.  The Applicant now 17 

proposing a central green area in which the 18 

units will front and where the paved area is 19 

primarily for vehicular access.  The relocated 20 

25-foot roadway would connect to the existing 21 

public alley which would be widened to 20 feet 22 
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to better accommodate two-way traffic, trash 1 

and emergency vehicles.   2 

  To further reduce the effect and 3 

the amount of pavement on the site, OP 4 

suggests that the Applicant may want to 5 

consider the use of pervious pavement on the 6 

walkways and where appropriate. 7 

  To address the issue of density, 8 

the Applicant has reduced the number of units 9 

from 27 to 24.  The Comprehensive Plan 10 

recommends medium-density residential for the 11 

property while it recommends low-density 12 

residential for the adjacent community.  The 13 

proposed R-5-A zone is consistent with that 14 

recommendation and the matter of right density 15 

allowed is up to 0.9 FAR.  The proposed 16 

overall FAR would be at 0.61 well within the 17 

zoning allowance. 18 

  The distribution of units across 19 

the site and on larger lots similar to those 20 

in the neighborhood is not possible on the 21 

property as it is constrained by areas of 22 
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steep terrain.   1 

  The clustering of units would not 2 

adversely effect the light and air to adjacent 3 

single family houses as they would be 4 

separated by rear yards and a 20-foot wide 5 

alley. 6 

  Regarding the character of the 7 

development, the proposed buildings will be 8 

three stories in height unlike many of the 9 

buildings in the neighborhood which are one 10 

and two stories high.  Moreover, the Applicant 11 

has attempted to incorporate design elements 12 

from neighborhood houses through the use of 13 

porches, roof lines, stoops and color scheme. 14 

  Inward focus of the units may be 15 

unavoidable because of properties located 16 

between an alley and steep slopes to the west. 17 

 In emulating neighborhood houses which front 18 

on streets and have back-to-back rear yards, 19 

it makes the development seem disconnected 20 

from the neighborhood.  This seemingly inward 21 

focus maybe minimized with an open green area 22 
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in the center of the development. 1 

  The requested R-5-A zoning is 2 

consistent with the future land use map and 3 

the generalized policy maps of the 2006 4 

Comprehensive Plan amended by the 5 

Comprehensive Plan Amendment Act of 2010 which 6 

designates the property for moderate density 7 

residential and encourages infill housing. 8 

  The Applicant has submitted the 9 

information for the requested special 10 

exception review for residential development 11 

in the R-5-A district and for multiple 12 

buildings on a single lot.  OP has reviewed 13 

the revised plans and requests that the 14 

Applicant provide elevation plans for the 15 

retaining walls. 16 

  The Applicant has also requested 17 

variance relief for some of the requirements 18 

on individual lots.   19 

  Subsequent to the filing of the 20 

Office of Planning's report, the Applicant 21 

submitted the requested landscaping storm 22 
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water management plans which along with a 1 

detailed analysis of each category of relief 2 

will be further reviewed if the application is 3 

set down.   4 

  OP will continue to work with the 5 

Applicant, other District agencies, the ANC 6 

and neighbors to ensure coordination of this 7 

proposal and the possible resolution of 8 

concerns.   9 

  The Office of Planning recommends 10 

that the Zoning Commission set down the 11 

application for public hearing.  12 

  Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you 14 

very much, Ms. Brown-Roberts. 15 

  Commissioners, open it up for any 16 

questions.  And also, depending upon whether 17 

this is set down or not, we also have to make 18 

a motion, I believe, Mr. Bergstein correct me, 19 

that we're going to retain jurisdiction for 20 

the special exception and the variance. 21 

  MR. BERGSTEIN:  That's correct, 22 
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sir. 1 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Let's open 2 

it up for comments, questions.  And remember 3 

we didn't set this down the first time because 4 

we had some comments or questions and the 5 

Applicant is back. 6 

  Anybody?  Commissioner May. 7 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Just to 8 

clarify, as I recall, the FAR inclusive of the 9 

entire project is .61.  Is that right? 10 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  That's correct. 11 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  And that's 12 

exclusive of the alleys and the roadway that 13 

will be created? 14 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  That's correct. 15 

  16 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  So, and the 17 

reason why it's so low is basically because 18 

there's a large portion of the sloped area to 19 

the south I guess that is not easily 20 

developable. 21 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  That's correct. 22 
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  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  What sort 1 

of dimensions of lots do we wind up with?  I 2 

mean what's the width of the lots that we wind 3 

up with here?  It wasn't clear to me in the 4 

drawings.  It's probably in there somewhere, 5 

but I had trouble finding it. 6 

  VICE CHAIRMAN SCHLATER:  Last page. 7 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  All 8 

right.  Thanks.  They say it's on the last 9 

page.  I'll find that. 10 

  I see the lot occupancy, building 11 

footprint.  I'm sorry.  Is there lot width 12 

there that I'm missing?   13 

  I don't think -- I mean you don't 14 

need relief from lot width requirements I 15 

don't think. 16 

  All right.  Well, maybe somebody 17 

can -- we can find that as we continue the 18 

discussion. 19 

  I noted there were some issues with 20 

the community as a result of the previous 21 

plan.  I'm wondering if any of that has been 22 
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resolved with the revised plan. 1 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  No, the 2 

community has indicated that they're still not 3 

in support. 4 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Um-hum. 5 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  So. 6 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Is that driven 7 

just by the density?  The proposed density?  8 

Because it is -- 9 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  That is one of 10 

the -- 11 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  It's  really not 12 

-- 13 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  -- the things 14 

that they have -- that they've indicated that 15 

-- about the density. 16 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes, it's not -- 17 

I mean I can see why it's not really in 18 

character with the majority of what 19 

immediately surrounds it, but it seems like 20 

it's an inevitable solution given how 21 

unbuildable a portion of the land is. 22 
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  Just out of curiosity, maybe I'm 1 

missing something, but why are we not 2 

considering this as a PUD?  Why is it coming 3 

in as a map amendment with some variances? 4 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  It's the 5 

developer's choice. 6 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.   7 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  It seemed like a 8 

reasonable choice to us considering the 9 

incredibly low density.  To try to negotiate a 10 

benefits package and the entire PUD standards 11 

for a .6 FAR seemed extremely low.  I mean an 12 

extreme burden.   13 

  We also worked with them on 14 

choosing the R-5-A and as you've pointed out, 15 

the lot width is not a requirement under R-5-16 

A.  So, it provided the type of flexibility 17 

that seemed to suit this particular site. 18 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Okay.  19 

And mostly, I'm just curious about the lot 20 

width because it's -- I mean I know that we've 21 

been told that now, and I'm going to remember 22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 51

this forever, 14-foot-wide townhouses are not 1 

marketable, but I'm just -- they're don't look 2 

like they're 14.  They look more like they're 3 

16 or 17, but I'm just curious.   4 

  Okay.  The site plan that we see 5 

now I think is significantly improved over 6 

what we saw before in terms of it being I 7 

think substantially less asphalt.  It's not 8 

really the best plan yet either and I guess 9 

I'm wondering if there have been other 10 

explorations of plans that would have resulted 11 

in less asphalt.  Even ones that would include 12 

such normally objectionable things as garages 13 

on the front of the houses. 14 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  I can tell you we 15 

worked with the architect on probably a dozen 16 

different rough site designs.  They looked at 17 

one that continued.  Instead of having the 18 

mews, they ran the driveway through and pushed 19 

the buildings back. 20 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Um-hum. 21 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  That worked well 22 
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for the curvilinear existing alley, but as it 1 

got closer to the west, the slopes became 2 

extreme and the construction became very, very 3 

difficult for the rowhouse types of things -- 4 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right. 5 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  -- because they 6 

had to build down the hill.  It also pushed 7 

them up against the industrial lands and 8 

didn't provide any kind of real buffer. 9 

  It also created an issue that they 10 

were trying to solve the neighborhood had 11 

raised about providing adequate visitor  12 

parking.   13 

  So, the existing alley, as you can 14 

see on one of the drawings, the curvilinear 15 

alley exists.  That's not part of this.  So, 16 

they're widening it.  As they move through the 17 

site then trying to maximize the use of that. 18 

 You know, there was a lot of push me, pull 19 

you involved. 20 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.  And is 21 

the shift to a 20-foot alley being -- I mean 22 
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who's driving that?  Is that you or DDOT or 1 

the Applicant?   2 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  I think the 3 

Applicant felt it was appropriate to provide 4 

the necessary fire and safety access that the 5 

fire department needed and to provide the two-6 

way traffic to allow cars to pass back there. 7 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.  Because 8 

that's the only way to get around essentially. 9 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  Yes.  Yes, sir. 10 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes, I can't say 11 

that I'm really in love with the site plan the 12 

way it is and as I mentioned before, the idea 13 

of actually having maybe the houses -- well, 14 

continuing the road all -- you know, straight 15 

through from I guess north to south and then 16 

having some sort of a turnaround at the 17 

southern end instead of the three townhouses 18 

and then using the row that's on the west side 19 

that backs up to the slope.  No.  That backs 20 

up to the slope.  Yes. 21 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  Um-hum. 22 
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  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Actually, 1 

allowing them to have access to garages on the 2 

front of the townhouses. 3 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  Well, considering 4 

this is not a PUD, that it is just a map 5 

amendment -- 6 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes. 7 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  -- with related 8 

special exception, the Commission could set 9 

the case down and request that the Applicant 10 

look at that and bring that study to you at 11 

the public hearing. 12 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  It would 13 

be worth saying.  I'm not -- you know, it's 14 

hard for me to even get the words out of my 15 

mouth to recommend townhouses with garages on 16 

the front of them, but, you know, given that 17 

it could convert a lot of pavement into 18 

backyards for houses that back up to a sloped 19 

-- a treed slope, it may have sufficient 20 

benefit to be worth considering. 21 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  Um-hum. 22 
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  COMMISSIONER MAY:  So, anyway, yes, 1 

I would -- I'd love to see it if they're 2 

willing to do it. 3 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  Okay.  I'll talk 4 

to them. 5 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  Mr. May, I'm 6 

sorry.  The Applicant indicated the widths are 7 

16 feet. 8 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Thanks. 9 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Somebody 10 

told us about the 14 feet.  I guess we're 11 

going to make sure we talk about that from now 12 

on, the 14 feet. 13 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Every 14 

opportunity I get. 15 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  I would 16 

like just, Ms. Brown-Roberts, 16 feet is 17 

center line of -- center line of units or is 18 

that a clear dimension or I hate to be picky. 19 

  MS. BROWN-ROBERTS:  I didn't get 20 

that detail. 21 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.   22 
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  MS. STEINGASSER:  And I'd point out 1 

that doesn't include the four -- I guess 2 

there's eight corner lots. 3 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Right.  4 

They are of different shapes.  Yes. 5 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  That are much 6 

wider. 7 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes, I 8 

know.  I just did something which architects 9 

and planners should never do and that's scale 10 

drawings, but I saw a dimension here and I 11 

came up with 152 feet just scaling.  So, okay. 12 

 If you're saying 16 feet, I'll buy that. 13 

  I guess my only -- the other -- and 14 

just continuing it on with Commissioner May's 15 

concern about the overall site plan and I mean 16 

it is much better than we saw last time.  My 17 

only question is how do you visit anybody 18 

here?  I have a feeling you're going to be 19 

parking on Adams Street or 30th Street to 20 

visit somebody.  It's a residential 21 

neighborhood and I don't think Metro is right 22 
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nearby to walk to it.  Maybe -- so, if you are 1 

driving, you're going to be parking on some of 2 

the side streets. 3 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  Well, that's what 4 

the Applicant was trying to solve for by 5 

bringing the units further in and allowing for 6 

those eight spaces along the lower part of the 7 

western side of the site.  Those are visitors' 8 

spaces. 9 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Those are 10 

just strictly visitors' spaces. 11 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  Visitors' spaces. 12 

 That's correct. 13 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  I have a 14 

feeling it will probably be taken over by 15 

owners' extra cars, but okay.  Thank you. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Any other 17 

comments?  Questions?  Any comments?  18 

Questions? 19 

  I'm going to stick with -- and I 20 

understand about the infill.  You know, while 21 

I'm not opposed to setting this down for a 22 
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hearing, I'm still looking at the character of 1 

the community. 2 

  And I'm also looking at -- Ms. 3 

Brown-Roberts, I think it's in your report.  4 

Right across the street is R-1-B and I said 5 

this at the previous.  I'm still trying to 6 

understand the character and I understand 7 

about the infill and I understand it's not a 8 

PUD.  But, we're going from a R-1-B community 9 

to a R-5-A. 10 

  And while I understand what it 11 

says, I think we really are tampering with the 12 

character in that neighborhood and I said that 13 

previously and I'll say it again.  While I'm 14 

not opposed to it, over having a hearing, but 15 

I think the majority of the homes in that 16 

neighborhood and I know we've done this -- 17 

been here long enough to know we've done -- 18 

we've made some changes -- some changes have 19 

been made in another case in another area to 20 

make sure that the character and the integrity 21 

of that neighborhood was kept and that is just 22 
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my issue.  Because when I look at the homes, 1 

and I don't want to get into a PUD issue, I'm 2 

looking at what we're doing from a map 3 

amendment standpoint, that's a long ride from 4 

R-1-B to R-5-A.   5 

  So, again, I'm not opposed to 6 

having a hearing, but that -- somebody's going 7 

to have to convince me of why we're doing 8 

that, going that far in a map amendment in 9 

changing the character of that neighborhood. 10 

  Commissioner Cohen. 11 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Thanks, 12 

Chairman. 13 

  I would suggest looking at it a 14 

different way.  As not only changing the 15 

neighborhood, but maybe opening up the 16 

neighborhood to families, younger families 17 

that can't afford larger homes or, you know, 18 

there might be families who have lived there 19 

before and they want a place to live, but they 20 

can't find another home.  So, this is a way 21 

of, I think, coming up with a smaller home in 22 
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the same neighborhood that they may have grown 1 

up in and want to continue to live in.   2 

  So, I think it's just small enough 3 

that it doesn't make that tremendous impact on 4 

changing the whole neighborhood.  I think it 5 

may end up enhancing the neighborhood and 6 

allowing more people to live there and I'm 7 

seeing a lot of faces. 8 

  I would think we have to open it up 9 

to a public hearing. 10 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  What I would 11 

suggest is that you never look in the 12 

audience.  Because one thing when we're 13 

discussing this, you never look in the 14 

audience.  You get all kinds of faces and 15 

frowns and if they like you, you get a smile. 16 

 Once in a while I've gotten a finger.  17 

Haven't I, Ms. Schellin?  So, reality, never 18 

look in the audience.   19 

  But, I really think though -- while 20 

I agree with you, I just look at what we're 21 

doing and this is not the only case I've said 22 
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that when we're making that leap of a jump of 1 

a map amendment.  I agree we can have a 2 

hearing, but that is just my concern. 3 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Okay. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Anybody 5 

else? 6 

  Okay.  Somebody like to make a 7 

motion. 8 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  I move. 9 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.   10 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Oh, do you 11 

want me to -- oh, I move that we sit down.  12 

I'm sorry.  I'm new.  Z.C. Case Number 11-19, 13 

30th Street Crescent, LLC - Map Amendment @ 14 

Square 4376. 15 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  It's been 16 

moved.  Can I get a second?  I'll second it. 17 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  And that would 18 

include the reservation of jurisdiction? 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Also, we're going 20 

to retain jurisdiction for the special 21 

exception and the variance.  Will you accept 22 
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that as a friendly amendment? 1 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Yes. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.   3 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Yes. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  So, we'll 5 

incorporate that in her motion that we're 6 

going to retain jurisdiction.   7 

  Okay.  It's been moved and properly 8 

seconded.  Any further discussion? 9 

  All those in favor? 10 

  (Ayes.) 11 

    CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Not hearing any 12 

opposition, Ms. Schellin, would you please 13 

record the vote? 14 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, staff records 15 

the vote 5 to 0 to 0 to set down Zoning 16 

Commission Case Number 11-19 and for the 17 

Commission to retain jurisdiction to hear the 18 

special exception and variance request.  19 

Commissioner Cohen moving.  Commissioner Hood 20 

seconding.  Commissioners May, Schlater and 21 

Turnbull in support. 22 
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  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Next, Zoning 1 

Commission Case Number 11-22.  This is Office 2 

of Planning's Text Amendment 199, 601, 701 and 3 

901.  4 

  Ms. Thomas. 5 

  MS. THOMAS:  Good evening, Mr. 6 

Chairman, Members of the Commission.  Karen 7 

Thomas for the Office of Planning. 8 

  We're proposing to set down -- 9 

we're asking the Commission to set down the 10 

text amendments as submitted in our report to 11 

include Yoga, dance, exercise, martial arts 12 

and music studios as uses that will be 13 

permitted in the C-1, C-R and W Districts. 14 

  OP was first made aware that the 15 

Zoning Administrator determined that given the 16 

current interpretation a Yoga studio did not 17 

fall within the uses currently permitted 18 

within the C-1 District and that this type of 19 

studio would be considered a service 20 

establishment first permitted in the C-2 21 

District. 22 
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  In our discussion with the Zoning 1 

Administrator, he suggested that we not only 2 

consider Yoga studios, but consider the group 3 

of like uses including dance, exercise, 4 

martial arts or music studios which are also 5 

not now permitted within the subject zone 6 

districts. 7 

  These uses would be compatible with 8 

the types of uses permitted within the 9 

proposed zone districts based on the passive 10 

nature of the operations and would help 11 

contribute to the mix of contemporary personal 12 

services with negligible impacts to the 13 

surrounding community.  They typically do not 14 

require large spaces.  They are generally 15 

pedestrian oriented with a majority of clients 16 

within walking distance of the studios and the 17 

required parking ratio would be the same for a 18 

service establishment within a commercial 19 

district -- a commercial building in these 20 

districts.   21 

  Therefore, we are recommending that 22 
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the Commission set down the text amendment as 1 

outlined in our report. 2 

  Thank you. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Have any questions 4 

for Ms. Thomas? 5 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Mr. Chairman, 6 

if I could also add, Office of Planning has 7 

had discussions with the Office of Attorney 8 

General and the Office of Attorney General has 9 

asked for flexibility to work with OP and the 10 

Zoning Administrator in the final wording and 11 

organization of these uses and as such, that 12 

would be reflected in the public hearing 13 

notice, but the substance would be the same. 14 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I probably -- 15 

dance.    16 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  That's already 17 

been flagged. 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, it has. 19 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Yes, sir. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Good.  Oh, 21 

sorry.  I was going to ask a question about 22 
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dance because dance in this city means a whole 1 

lot of things and we just need to -- we need 2 

to bring it in because I can see right now 3 

what we're getting ready to create.  But, 4 

anyway, I won't say anything.  I won't say I 5 

would attend or nothing like that, but I just 6 

want to make sure that we make sure we craft 7 

it and bring it in.  So, I'm glad to see that 8 

discussion is going to happen. 9 

  Vice Chairman. 10 

  VICE CHAIRMAN SCHLATER:  Thank you, 11 

Mr. Chairman. 12 

  I certainly support setting down 13 

this text amendment. 14 

  I guess when reading it I was 15 

surprised by the Zoning Administrator's 16 

interpretation and I thought that you could 17 

probably construe these items as retail 18 

services at some level.  But, if more 19 

clarification is needed, I guess we can do 20 

that.  But, they are services that people are 21 

paying money for.  Which in many cases people 22 
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would consider a form of retail use. 1 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Anybody else?  2 

Okay.  Thank you very much, Ms. Steingasser 3 

and Ms. Thomas. 4 

  I would move that we set down 5 

Zoning Commission Case Number 11-22 and also 6 

continue -- with the advice of OAG and Office 7 

of Planning continue to work together to 8 

refine some of the language and tighten things 9 

up and ask for a second. 10 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Second. 11 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  It has been moved 12 

and properly seconded.   13 

  Any further discussion?  Are you 14 

ready for the question? 15 

  All those in favor? 16 

  (Ayes.) 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Not hearing any 18 

opposition, Ms. Schellin, would you please 19 

record the vote? 20 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, staff records 21 

the vote 5 to 0 to 0 to set down Zoning 22 
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Commission Case Number 11-22 as a rulemaking 1 

case.  Commissioner Hood moving.  Commissioner 2 

Cohen seconding.  Commissioners May, Schlater 3 

and Turnbull in support. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Where are 5 

we?  Oh, correspondence.  Zoning Commission 6 

Case Number 02-51C, Center for Strategic & 7 

International Studies, Inc. - Letter from DCRA 8 

re:  Flexibility Granted Pursuant to 2409.6. 9 

  Ms. Schellin. 10 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, sir, staff 11 

received a copy of a letter from the ZA 12 

regarding a reduction in parking spaces from 13 

78 to 76 spaces.  Per the ZA, this is a 2 14 

percent reduction which equates to 1.56 15 

spaces. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Do we need 17 

to do anything on that or that's just for our 18 

information? 19 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  No.  For your 20 

information unless you guys have an issue with 21 

it. 22 
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  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Any issues?  Okay. 1 

 Moving right along.  I assume we have Ms. 2 

Jackson who's joined us who's our new ZRR 3 

expert or lead person.   4 

  So, I guess, Ms. Steingasser, you 5 

want to take it over. 6 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  I did want to 7 

introduce Ms. Arlova Jackson.  She's been with 8 

OP for about 32 years.  You've seen her on 9 

many other cases.  She has been promoted to 10 

the Zoning Review Manager effective about a 11 

month ago.  We could not be happier or more 12 

relieved. 13 

  So, for her first action before you 14 

this evening, she's going to give you an 15 

update on what our projected schedule is. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Well, Ms. Jackson, 17 

we want to congratulate you and we're looking 18 

forward to continue working with you in your 19 

new realm of activity which is the ZRR.   20 

  So, you won't be doing anything but 21 

ZRR.  Right? 22 
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  MS. JACKSON:  As soon as we finish 1 

American University. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, okay.  Well, 3 

you're going to be doing a lot for -- 4 

  MS. JACKSON:  Exactly.  Yes. 5 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  You never know.  6 

Okay.  Okay, Ms. Jackson. 7 

  MS. JACKSON:  Thank you, Chair, 8 

Members of the Commission.   9 

  I don't have a formal report.  I 10 

understand that Joel in our absence went over 11 

our draft time line last time and you had some 12 

further questions.   13 

  So, just to give you a brief 14 

update, over the summer and the first few 15 

months of fall, staff has internally been 16 

reviewing the draft that the team left us and 17 

revising and reading and changing things.  Try 18 

to make sure they're consistent.  We're 19 

accounting for everything that's currently in 20 

the code and transitioning over to the new 21 

structure and not missing anything.   22 
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  We hope to present -- we plan to -- 1 

we will present our draft text to the task 2 

force in January.  An exact date hasn't been 3 

set.  I expect it'll be mid to late January 4 

and we'll certainly let the task force know 5 

well in advance of that date.   6 

  It's difficult to predict how long 7 

that review's going to take.  We got a lot of 8 

material.  We are estimating now that could 9 

run through March of next year and meeting, 10 

you know, biweekly on a topical basis perhaps 11 

to get through all of the text.   12 

  After that point, we anticipate 13 

there might be things we have to go back and 14 

research and revise, but as soon as possible, 15 

we're saying right now spring of next year, we 16 

would come back to you for set down and then 17 

after that point begin the public outreach 18 

with meetings at least one in each ward.  19 

We've already been approached by ANCs and 20 

community groups who want their own specific 21 

meetings.  We will do as many of those as 22 
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necessary.   1 

  At that time, we'll probably have 2 

more revisions and more changes before we come 3 

back to the Commission hopefully by the summer 4 

to start the public hearing process.  Again, 5 

it's hard to anticipate how many.  We expect 6 

multiple meetings, multiple submittal filings, 7 

lots of discussion throughout that process and 8 

adoption.  We're expecting that to go through 9 

next winter.   10 

  So, a year from now we're expecting 11 

to complete the public hearing process and 12 

hopefully be adopting the code the beginning 13 

of 2013. 14 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Commissioner Cohen. 15 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Yes, I just 16 

have a question because I haven't been 17 

involved in this, but I presume that we've had 18 

some input into this whole process at some 19 

point in time. 20 

  MS. JACKSON:  We've had a series of 21 

work group meetings for each subject area.  22 
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All of which were brought back to the task 1 

force and then brought back to the Zoning 2 

Commission. 3 

  For some subjects, we've actually 4 

had public hearings, for parking, height and 5 

GAR, I believe, and the industrial zone.  6 

We've actually had hearings and more extensive 7 

guidance on the actual text.  But, for a lot 8 

of that discussion, it was at the conceptual 9 

level and not down to the actual writing of 10 

the regulations.   11 

  So, what we've been doing and what 12 

we're continuing to do now is take the 13 

concepts to actual code language and so, 14 

that's what we're taking back to the task 15 

force. 16 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  You've heard 17 

from all my colleagues about different parts 18 

of the Zoning Code? 19 

  MS. JACKSON:  Yes. 20 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Okay.  And I 21 

presume that we're trying to simplify 22 
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everything?  I haven't gone on line. 1 

  MS. JACKSON:  Yes. 2 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Like boil it 3 

down to a manageable size because I spent a 4 

lot of time this summer reading the  old one. 5 

 So, I have a stake, you know. 6 

  MS. JACKSON:  The goal definitely 7 

is to simplify things.  I wouldn't necessarily 8 

say that it would be smaller, but it would be 9 

simpler because simple doesn't necessarily 10 

mean shorter. 11 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Well, just 12 

I've known that, you know, New York City did a 13 

very -- total rewrite and it's much, much 14 

reduced in paperwork and printing and I think 15 

that, you know, they're just as complex as we 16 

are. 17 

  MS. JACKSON:  Oh, yes. 18 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Okay.   19 

  MS. STEINGASSER:  One of the things 20 

we've done is introduce a number of tables and 21 

charts as opposed to paragraph text so that 22 
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you can crosscheck and move through it.  1 

Almost in a matrix form for a lot of it. 2 

  We've also tried to break it down 3 

into different types pieces.  So, instead of 4 

having discrete zones like we have now, you'll 5 

have -- they'll be by use category.  So, 6 

they'll be like moderate density residential 7 

and then that'll be kind of broken down.  So, 8 

it allows the zones hopefully to be more 9 

flexible as they're applied and less 10 

draconian, less antiquated.   11 

  We've also tried to readdress all 12 

the uses right now.  All of our uses are by 13 

list.  So, we've got things like, you know, an 14 

icehouse which is no longer used.  We've tried 15 

to modernize how we approach the uses in those 16 

kind of structures. 17 

  And regarding the meetings, we've 18 

had over 150 public meetings already.  Thirty-19 

eight notices have come out of the Office of 20 

Zoning alone to all the ANCs on the different 21 

topics.  By that, I mean 38 notices to each 22 
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individual ANC.  Office of Planning also 1 

hosted a series of 20 special focus groups 2 

that had anywhere from two to five working 3 

meetings that were really workshop based.  So, 4 

there's been a lot of public outreach.  A lot 5 

of public meetings. 6 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  And also, 7 

Commissioner Cohen, from the Office of Zoning 8 

standpoint, Ms. Bushman is our ZRR expert from 9 

within the Office of Zoning.  If you want to 10 

recap some of those meetings we had, I'm sure 11 

she has the work sheets and she can go over 12 

everything with you.  You all can have a good 13 

six or seven months together in catching you 14 

up or maybe two years.  I don't know. 15 

  But, as Ms. Steingasser said, it's 16 

been very exhaustive.  A lot of work has been 17 

done.   18 

  I want to commend the Office of 19 

Planning on their selection and also commend 20 

them on what they've done in the past because 21 

I think the outreach has been great.  We've 22 
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asked them to do more and whenever they're 1 

asked to do something, they've been asked to 2 

do the -- to go out and do a little more 3 

outreach, take it and notch it up and they 4 

were willing to do it.  So, I appreciate all 5 

the willingness that the Office of Planning 6 

does for us and also for the City. 7 

  And anyway, I appreciate everyone 8 

for a record time tonight and with that, 9 

anything else, Ms. Schellin? 10 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  No, that's it. 11 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  With that, 12 

this meeting is adjourned. 13 

  (Whereupon, at 7:37 p.m., the 14 

meeting was adjourned.) 15 
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